
 
Re: Notice of application to repeal Designation By-law 139-2024 pursuant to Part IV, 
Section 32 of the Ontario Heritage Act regarding 7230 Nashville Road. 

 
Please take notice that the Council of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan is in receipt of an 
application pursuant to Section 32(1) of the Ontario Heritage Act to repeal By-law 139-2024 
designating the property municipally known as 7230 Nashville Road in the City of Vaughan, in 
the Province of Ontario, as a property of cultural heritage value or interest. 
 
The James Dalziel House, located at 7230 Nashville Road, in the City of Vaughan was built 
some time between 1850-1860. It is of Georgian architectural style, with red brick and a hipped 
roof. The front elevation facing, facing Nashville Road, has a centrally placed portico and door 
and it is painted white.  
 
The Dalziel family was a prominent settler family in Vaughan. Initially from Scotland, John 
Dalziel, and Ann Bell and 8 of their children sought to make a new home and life for 
themselves. James Dalziel’s niece Mary, and her husband Frank McCluskie donated land for 
the Presbyterian church in Nashville. Opening in 1902, the twins of Mary and Frank were the 
first to be baptized in the church. The subject property is a visual reminder of the farming 
economy of the 19th and early 20th centuries and remains surrounded by agricultural fields and 
other rural residential properties. The hard work and contributions of the Dalziel family in 
Vaughan is reflected. 
 
A full statement of the Cultural Heritage Value of this property may be obtained through linking 
to the February 28, 2024 Heritage Vaughan report. 

 
A copy of the application to repeal Designation By-law 139-2024 may be found on the City of 
Vaughan’s Heritage Notice webpage: Heritage Notices | City of Vaughan 

ANY PERSON MAY, within thirty (30) days of the first publication of this Notice, send by 
registered mail or deliver to the Clerk of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan, a notice of 
objection to the application together with a statement of the reasons for the objection and all 
relevant facts, on or before 4:30 p.m. Monday, November 18, 2024 to be sent by registered 
mail or dropped off in person to: 

Office of the City Clerk, City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive West 
Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 

Objections can also be submitted via email at: clerks@vaughan.ca If a notice of objection is 
received, the Clerk will refer the matter to the City of Vaughan Council for reconsideration. 

Dated at Vaughan this 18th day of October 2024 

Todd Coles, City Clerk 
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